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REGULAR SERVICE TO RESUME AT LANGDALE WITH RE-OPENING OF BERTH  

Consultation on schedule improvements to begin shortly 
 

VICTORIA – BC Ferries is set to re-open Berth One at Langdale Terminal April 7, 2017, after the 
completion of upgrades to marine structures. Service on the Langdale – Horseshoe Bay route and 
the water taxi service to Gambier and Keats Islands will return to traditional service schedules on 
that day.  
 
 Since January 19, BC Ferries has been operating two vessels on the Langdale – Horseshoe 
Bay route, loading vehicles on the main vehicle deck only. This temporary practice was necessary in 
order to provide the required capacity for Langdale customers, and involved approximately hourly 
sailings from each terminal during the dock construction period. With the re-opening of the double-
deck berth, service will return to a single vessel using upper and lower vehicle decks, and performing 
sailings approximately every two hours from either terminal. 
 

 “BC Ferries received numerous comments from customers who appreciated the flexibility 
and convenience that the two-vessel operation provided, and we clearly understand the 
improvements to the customer experience.  Unfortunately this type of service delivery is not 
sustainable in the near to medium term with our current ships,” said Corrine Storey, BC Ferries’ 
Vice President of Customer Services.  “The cost of operating two vessels with main deck only loads 
basically doubled the fuel and labour costs of the regular service provided by the Queen of Surrey, 
and we know that fare affordability is a concern for our customers.  However, this temporary service 
has been an excellent trial for potential future service options with two smaller vessels when the  
C-Class ships, including the Queen of Surrey, need to be replaced in the 2020s.”   

 
In the meantime, the company will begin an engagement process with the public later this 

month to obtain feedback on how to make improvements to the schedules for the routes utilizing 
the Horseshoe Bay terminal to increase reliability and dependability.  BC Ferries has made some 
operational changes over the past few years to help address this issue, however more needs to be 
done in order to meet customers’ expectations.  Details about this engagement process will be 
announced in the near future.  

 
BC Ferries thanks all customers for their patience during the period when Berth One was 

closed and both routes were operating with alternate service in place.  
 
Customers using the water taxi service to Gambier and Keats Islands will see a different 

configuration leading to the Stormaway dock, which will be situated along the new pontoon.  
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All customers are advised to check bcferries.com for published sailing times from April 7 
onwards.   

 
Under contract to the Province of British Columbia, BC Ferries is the service provider 

responsible for the delivery of safe, efficient and dependable ferry service along coastal British 
Columbia. 
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Customer Contact: 
Victoria: (250) 386-3431  
Toll-free:  1-888-BCFERRY (1-888-223-3779) 
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